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April 29, 2015
The Honorable Tom Vilsack

Secretary

U.S. Department of Agriculture

1400 Independence Ave. SW

Washington, D.C. 20201

The Honorable Sylvia Mathews Burwell

Secretary 

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services

200 Independence Ave. SW

Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Secretaries Vilsack and Burwell:

We are writing to express our concerns with the report issued by the 2015 Dietary Guidelines Advisory Committee (DGAC) and certain recommendations for the Dietary Guidelines for Americans (DGA). The DGA play a significant role as the scientific basis for federal nutrition policy development and form the basis for education, outreach, and food assistance programs used by consumers, industry, nutrition educators, and health professionals. Therefore, it is essential that the DGA be based on sound nutrition science and not stray into other areas outside of this specific discipline.

After review of the DGAC report we believe that the Dietary Guidelines Advisory Committee greatly exceeded their scope in developing recommendations for the Secretaries of USDA and HHS to the detriment of the American diet. It is the responsibility of the Secretaries to ensure that this advisory committee stay focused on nutritional recommendations and not the wider policy realm of sustainability.

We are disappointed with the approach of the 2015 DGAC that suggests studies were either selected or excluded to support predetermined conclusions. For example, the DGAC’s recommendations on lean red meat directly contradicts years of peer reviewed scientific research on the benefits of lean red meat as a high quality source of protein in a healthy diet. Inaccurate and conflicting dietary guideline messages are detrimental to consumer understanding of nutrition and the ability to build healthy diets. At a time when consumers are inundated with nutrition and health information, providing the public with science-based, realistic, and achievable information is more likely to contribute to improved public health outcomes.

We encourage you to focus the development of the 2015 Dietary Guidelines based on current scientific and medical knowledge and to ensure that the 2015 DGA are irrefutably science-based, consistent with advice from other federal agencies, and are developed based on the overwhelming goal of improving public health.

Sincerely, 
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Mary Kraft, President

Colorado Livestock Association

representing, informing and advancing colorado’s livestock industry
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